Cyngor Cymuned Tregolwyn   Colwinston Community Council
                                    Nodyn Cyfarfod    Meeting Note
Meeting held on July 21st 2025 at 7.00 pm.
Attendees:
Cllr. G.A. Jones (Chairman), Cllrs. Caroline Nightingale, B. Morris, (Financial Officer) E. H. Lewis, VOGC C. Cave, PCSO Stone.
Apologies: C. Hadley, K. Jacobs, H. Thomas, Ms K. Bowen
No members of the public present.
Declaration of Interest: None.
Community Police Matters: Two reported crimes within the area.
Vale of Glamorgan Matters: The proposed boundary changes within the Vale will disadvantage Colwinston as there will not be a separate county councillor for the new community council. A response will be sent by Cllr. Lewis.
The failure to cut verges around the village is causing traffic problems. The Clerk to write to the Vale to raise this issue. Site meeting at land to rear of Twyn yr Eglwys which the Vale would like to pass to a local group. Vale to be requested to restore the area by cutting back and the CC will inform villagers of this venture in next Newsletter.
Greenlinks had sought to meet with CC to discuss their re-launch but cancelled meeting beforehand on four occasions. Leaflets are available.
Village Hall Committee may accept stewardship of Hall but it will be discussed at their AGM on 22nd September.
Minutes of the previous meeting were received and approved.
Reports from Council Representatives: 
Finance Received bank reconciliation, agreed Audit fee,  agreed payment of tree removal in Woodland to be paid (by agreement with contractor in September), agreed Little Hill tree work in Autumn.
Old Ford Agreed that discussions be held with the Old Ford Group to establish a lease for the area from the CC in September.
The date of the next meeting will be on Monday September 15th 2025 at 7.00 pm. October meeting to be held on 27th October.
The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.
